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   The Lancaster Kennel Club 
- Newsletter - 

 
We still need volunteers for the Red Rose show. 

please Contact  717-938-9912  or cjestarkey@msn.com 
 

President's Message:  
 
Hello To All ! 
 Happy Spring to each of you ... that long awaited time of year that some feel will never 
arrive ... finally, is upon us.  We have an exciting year ahead of us, beginning this weekend 
with our annual LKC Red Rose Classic Dog Show held at the Lebanon Expo Center, 
Sunday 05/12/2013.  We always have a great time ... and this year we will have a few 
surprises for everyone.  Our Annual Awards Banquet will be coming up in June ... hoping 
to see as many of you as possible.  Our LKC Election will be held as always in conjunction 
with the Awards Banquet, all the more reason to come and have a delicious meal and 
applaud your fellow member's accomplishments shared with each of their very special 
canine partners.  Our picnic in August and our RDOD in September will both be held at 
Amos Herr Park / Hempfield Township / 1700 Nissley Road, Landisville, Pa.  More 
detailed information can be found on our website at www.lancasterkennelclub.org.  Email 
reminders will be sent as we get closer to each event.   
 
My fellow Newsletter Editors (RB Mahoney and Bradley Frisbie) and I, of course, 
encourage each of you to send us any information you would like to share with the club.  
Whether it be a special accomplishment, canine health information, delicious dog biscuit 
recipes, a funny pet story, etc ... everything is welcome.  This is your Newsletter ... send us 
your ideas.  Looking forward to seeing each of you in the next few months, but especially 
this coming weekend.  We will have members there Saturday @ noon to help set up for the 
show on Sunday ... and then at the show itself.  To me, the most important part of the show 
is the clean up afterwards.  If you have plans for the rest of the weekend, but can spare just 
a couple hours @ 4:30 Sunday afternoon ... please come by and help us "finish up".  It is 
always incredibly appreciated !!  See you this weekend !!   
  
Barry L Brunner 
President / Lancaster Kennel Club 
 
 



Nominating Committee 
 
The Nomination Committee has worked very hard selecting the following members to run 
for our LKC Board Of Directors; (Candace Boyd, Kim Hess, Jen Lazowski, Marsha Quinn, 
Carolyn Vack, Tammy Selka, Mary Lou Strayer, and Lori Wright).  We have not heard 
back from everyone, and will announce the final candidates when we have heard from 
everyone.  Thanks to each of these potential candidates for their past service to our club, 
and we, the Nominating Committee feel confident any of these members will bring a 
wealth of knowledge to the LKC Board Of Directors. 
 
Respectfully, 
   Pete Byrne/Judy Kramarich/Dale Kramarich 
 
        
From the Editors:  
We are starting the perfect dog week.  Our own Red Rose Classic show.  Great memories 
for many of us, and the foundation of memories for many of our new members.  It will also 
be a day to renew old friendships and make some new ones.   
 
Again we are thankful for our beautiful indoor location at the Lebanon Expo Center.  Some 
of us may prefer the outdoor shows, but there is much to be said about shade and dry dogs.   
Our hardworking show committee has done a great job. They have put together a fine panel 
of judges to showcase how our dogs conform to their individual standards.   
 
Win or lose this is about showing off our breeding stock or a great new baby; or maybe just 
showcasing one of our Specials.  What matters is the SPORTSMANSHIP.   A congrats 
goes a long way; it may be what that person needs for just a bit more encouragement or to 
inspire them to continue. 
 
Maybe when your breed is done, sit ringside and watch breeds from another group that you 
are not familiar with.  Better yet, watch the Group judging.  The winners have all worked 
hard, and maybe you will learn something about other breeds.   
 
A huge amount of work goes into putting a show together.  Take a minute and pat one of 
our wonderful volunteers on the back and tell them job well done.  Then ask if they need a 
bit of help. 

 
Remember the Founding Fifty are watching. 
 
May your day be as wonderful as all dogs can make it. 
 
RainBear 
 



Reminders: Upcoming Shows, Meeting, Events 
May 12   Red Rose Classic 
Aug 18 Annual LKC Picnic 
Sept 1 Annual Fall Match 

Sept 15 RDOD 

General Meeting 
Second Wednesday of even numbered months 
7:00 P.M.,Park City Mall Community Room 
Second floor above Kohl's,  Lancaster, PA 

Board Meetings 
First Monday of odd numbered months 

7:00 P.M., LANCASTER LIEDERKRANZ 

 

Picnic   The picnic will be held rain or shine on Sunday August 18th  from 12 noon 
to 4 p.m.  in the pavilion at Amos Herr Park, 1700 Nissley Road, Landisville.  We will 
 hold our general membership meeting as well as have people games and enjoy each other 
in fellowship and great food.  More to follow as we get closer to the date. If you have any 
questions please feel free to send an email to  Debby Radanovic  at  gr179@comcast.net . 

RDOD  September 15th  from 11 to 4 p.m. is also being held at Amos Herr Park. in 
conjunction with  A. Herr Park Country Fair. LKC will have a nice size area this year in the 
shade. We will be putting up ring gates to set up for some great demo’s and room for 
educating  the community about LKC and RDOD. This is a big undertaking  Ann Byrne 
and Deb Radanovic would like to form a bigger committee  team to come up with some 
ideas on what you as a club would like to see and do for the 5 hours we are there. If you 
would like to be on the committee with us we would love to have you. This is our  Kennel 
Club and our community let’s show off our breeds and educate on being a  Responsible 
Dog owner.  We are very excited for this new location.  We would love to have  100%  
participation for RDOD this year so mark your calendar now.   Please contact Deb if you 
would like to be part of the RDOD committee.   Deb can be reached at gr179@comcast.net  
or call and leave a message  @ 392-7911. 

A full listing of show events can be found at  

1. AKC http://www.akc.org/events/search/index.cfm 
2. Rau Dog Shows  http://www.raudogshows.com 
3. MBF   http://www.infodog.com 

 



WOW:  Shop For A Cause.  Great Job !! 

 

Congratulations to Deb Eckert and her Team, for winning 2nd Place 
($2,500.00) in the Park City Center/Lancaster Hempfield Rotary Shop 
For A Cause.  Great Job !!  Shown above are Deb Eckert with Renny, 
Marc Sleeth with Hazel and Penny Sleeth with Jethro.  Special thanks to 
Gail Weber of Butterfly Farm Pet Treats for sponsoring our booth.. 



All Natural Mosquito Repellent 
 
Combine in a 16 oz bottle: 15 drops lavender oil      3-4 Tbsp of vanilla extract   
1/4 Cup lemon juice Fill bottle with water.      Shake.  
 

********************************* 

 
 

Lancaster Kennel Club 
71st Annual All Breed Dog Show 

and 
Obedience & Rally Trial 

 
The Red Rose Classic Dog Show 

Sunday, May 12, 2013 
Lebanon Valley Expo Center 
2120 Cornwall Rd. Lebanon 

 
Just 25 Minutes north 

Of Lancaster off Route 72 
Show Hours  7:00 am to 8:00 pm 

 
For more Information please contact: 

CathyAnn Litwin 
717-951-3304 

rockbck@aol.com 
 

 
6th Annual Celtic Classic Dog Shows A Success  By  Ann Byrne 

Since becoming treasurer three years ago, I have watched the evolution of the volunteer 
management team.  Early on, the three clubs were each doing their own thing.  This group 
has matured into a cohesive group with each club mustering their volunteers to work for the 
benefit of all of us.  This is evident from the many responses each club receives from 
exhibitors, judges, stewards, and vendors.  It is also gratifying to know that Lancaster has 
pulled together its resources to take advantage of the generosity of the Delaware County 
and York clubs to equally split the net profits from the five days even though Lancaster 
holds only one show!   

This cluster is the single most profitable thing our club participates in and your continued 
support makes a world of difference to what our club can do financially – whether it is 



scholarships, the match show, Shop for a Cause; the Red Rose Classic; the Agility Trial; 
RDOD,  club picnic, Christmas/Holiday party; and hopefully many other projects yet to 
come! 

For the 2014 CCDS, the changes in positions are Lancaster’s Tammy Selka will be the 
overall CCDS Show Coordinator and the Lancaster Kennel Club show chair; Ron Dotts of 
York Kennel Club will assume the treasurer position, Carol Dotts and  Jeff Moore will be 
York‘s Show Chairs; and from Delaware County, Tom Nuss will be Specialty Coordinator 
and Grounds; Terry Nuss will be Vendor Chair; and, Kim Rimel will be DCKC Show 
Chair.   We are still hoping someone will step forward to become the Lancaster Kennel 
Club Celtic Classic Show Co-Chair to relieve Tammy from some of those major 
responsibilities. 

As I end my term as treasurer, I know this cohesive team will continue the success of the 
five-day show, and Lancaster will continue to greatly benefit from our participation.  Thank 
you Lancaster Kennel Club members for your previous efforts and for your continued 
support of these shows!  Perhaps Tammy will find a less intensive position for me to fill in 
next year’s CCDS! 

THANKS TO EVERYONE FOR HELPING LKC BECOME A FULL PARTNER IN 
THIS ENDEAVOR! 
 

 

 
 
 

Your First Time as Owner Handler 
 
 Always an early morning. Even though the schedule clearly states that ring time 
isn't until the afternoon, you’re still waking up before the sun peaks over the trees. 
Sometimes you wish dog shows weren't all day events. This being my first show where all 
the responsibility falls on me, I wanted to get a head start. I was sleepy at this time and 
somehow managed to find my list of things to grab before leaving for Jersey. Show lead? 
Check. Food, treats, bait, chairs, sunglasses, keys, so on and so on? Check. Now, wait a 
second. I'm in the car, engine running, GPS at the ready. Somehow I feel like I'm forgetting 
something. What is it? Damn it! I forgot the dog! Huff, so I run inside to see my dog sound 
asleep on the couch as usual.  
 After whisking him outside to do his business, I'm speeding to Jersey in record 
time. Is there really no traffic? Or am I driving so fast everyone else seems to be standing 
still? No time to think about that! I have to get my dog to the on site groomer before the 
steadily approaching ring time.  
 After the long drive I slowed down to turn the corner into the county park. 
Somehow the dog always knows when you've reached your destination because he's 
miraculously woken up and is impeding your reach to the steering wheel. As we approach 
the show grounds you can see the coloured tents from afar. By this time the windows are 
down and the dog's head is outside sniffing the breeze and barking at all the dogs we pass. 
Being an all terrier show, it was neat to see all the varieties of terriers. Big and small they 
were walking by the car or penned nearby. My dog was loving it.  



 Now, I've made it this far. Why is it so difficult finding the groomer's van?  There is 
a sea of RV's and ladies in big hats. I can't see a thing! I hope that was a pothole I just ran 
over... Finally, of course it had to be all the way across the parking lot. I found the 
groomer's set up. The groomer also doubles as my dog's handler. But not today! I explained 
to the groomer, as my dog is squirming on the table, "I hope this is as fun as you make it 
seem." She guaranteed  it was. She was even nice enough to give me some pointers in 
handling my dog myself. We worked mostly on the pace.  
 Eventually she blurts out, "Oh my god! It's five minutes until your ring time. Go!" 
Now I'm rushing through the crowds thinking of everything at once. Did I grab everything I 
needed? Well, regardless. At least I grabbed the dog this time. I needed to check.   I looked 
down at the schedule and found that the ring is 11 and the ring time is what?  Still and hour 
away yet?  
 Now with time on my hands, I feel at ease. My friends were nice enough to let me 
borrow a temporary lead. But I love a good Resco lead. So I found a dealer and scarfed one 
up real quick. In the time soon after, my dog went potty again. This was nice because the 
last two times he was showing, he went in the ring. We roamed the ring sides and came 
across my dog's breeder. I knew she would be there, so it was great to catch up. Somehow, 
however, she seemed more lost than I. You know breeders, always chatting and meeting 
with others. She didn't even know the Norwich ring or time! So, we hustled off to the ring.  
 Gossip. Gossip is bad to be involved with but it sure can lead to some interesting 
knowledge. Dirty handler?  Ok, I'll watch out for her.  You learn real fast the ways of the 
dog world. Who plays nice and who doesn't.  I just smile and nod as the ring side 
conversation heats up.  I get my handler number and before I know it, we're called. I look 
down at my dog to get his attention as we ready to enter the ring and I find that, for some 
reason, he threw up!? Why?! Well, he looked fine and perked up immediately. No turning 
back now. I was the only dog in the age group for Sweepstakes. Kind of nice to get warmed 
up I thought as I entered the ring. Right up onto the table we went. "Please hold a stack.  
Please hold a stack, " I whispered to my dog. Before too long the judge was molesting him 
and even complimented his teeth. Now my moral is up. Then it was followed by an easy 
diagonal.  "To the corner and back," the judge proclaimed. I thought to myself, how boring. 
A "down and back?" I was hoping to tell Gail my first walk in the real ring was a triangle 
or something harder! Hahaha. But Gail's handling class came in handy. I even switched 
lead hands on the way back. I could just imagine Gail saying, "How classy." Haha.  
 With no preliminary competition, we took a first, a check, and a neat looking 
Norwich magnet. "This is pretty fun!" I thought. The breeder was there cheering us on. 
After a short time,  I'm back in the ring for regular classes with two professional handlers 
and a new judge.  I felt my dog did well.  I had more of his attention the second time 
around and held a stack on the table again!  That alone made me happy.  Haha. 3rd place is 
a ribbon.  You can't win them all.  "We'll get there soon, " I whispered to my dog.  Ahh, the 
relief of being done. Fun,  but nerve wracking to an extent.  And I thought I had nerves of 
steal after graduating Police Academy...? Hahaha.  
 When I walked back to the tent I exchanged a nice conversation with some handlers 
including Andrew Green,  son of Peter Green. He's like a wise sage.  Always has great tips 
or interesting conversation.    I felt like one of them.  I love meeting new people and 
learning new things. Even if it comes with drama or gossip. Haha.  
 Eventually I walked back to my car and was approached three separate times by 
people I didn't even know.  Each of them saying the same thing.  They asked if I was the 
dog's handler or an owner handler.  I said I was owner/handler.  It was nice to receive their 
compliment that they thought we walked "perfectly" together.  The one even said, "I 



wouldn't have known you from a professional handler.  You were that good."  A nice few 
compliments to end the day with.  
 And a long day it was.  Hours later I returned home with a dog that was sleepier 
than my 90 year old grandpa.  Meeting new people, applying Gail's teaching, handling my 
own dog?  Yes, what a fun day it was. I hope my professional handler I hire won't be upset 
when I tell her, "Sorry. I'd like to handle my dog for a while.  That was too much fun to 
stop now." Hahaha.  
 
        Bradley J. Frisbie  
 
Secretary's Reports:  
 

Lancaster Kennel Club, Inc. 
Board of Directors Meeting 

March 4, 2013 
Lancaster Liederkranz, Lancaster, PA 

 
Call to Order: Ann Byrne, Vice President, called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 
 
Board member attendance: Ann Byrne, Debby Bush, Rainbear Mahoney, Sue Bullitt, 
Deb Eckert, Cynthia Erb-Starkey, Cathy-Ann Litwin. Absent: Barry Brunner, Sue 
Tomlinson 
 
Guests: Tom Mahoney, Pete Byrne, James Bush 

 
1. Secretary’s Report:  Debby Bush 

a. Minutes – The minutes from the January 7, 2013 Board meeting were 
distributed. There were no additions or corrections.  A motion was made by 
Rainbear Mahoney, second by Sue Bullitt, that the minutes be accepted as 
written. Motion carried. 

b. Correspondence – none 
 
2. Treasurer’s Report: Sue Bullitt 

a. Financial statements and balance sheets were distributed and accepted as 
presented. Motion by Rainbear Mahoney, second by Cynthia Erb-Starkey, that the 
treasurer’s report be accepted. Motion carried. 
b. Sue indicated that she would be looking for new insurance. 

 
3. AKC Delegates report: No report. 
 
4. Committee Reports: 

a. Celtic Classic – Ann reported for Tammy Selka – entries are up, rally entries are 
down, there is no sponsor this year. 
b. Red Rose – Cathy-Ann Litwin – reported that everything is going along well. 
There was discussion regarding LKC doing a full page ad for the Red Rose – listing 
the founding 50 members. A motion was made by Ann Byrne, seconded by 
CathyAnn Litwin that this be done. The motion carried. 
c. Shop for A Cause – Deb Eckert – reported that Gail Weber would sponsor the 
LKC booth. Any award from this event would be donated to Red Rose SAR. 



d. Awards Banquet – Ann Byrne – the banquet will be held at the Conestoga 
Country Club on June 12, 2013. The cost will be $20.00 per person. The club has 
been underwriting this banquet and a motion was made by CathyAnn Litwin, 
seconded by Rainbear Mahoney, that this continue and this motion carried. 
e. Annual picnic – August 18th was chosen as the date for the picnic with August 4 
was an alternate date. It was also discussed that the cost to hold the picnic at the 
Amos Herr Park would be $25.00. 

 
5.Unfinished Business:  Agility Storage Unit - discussion tabled for this meeting. 
 
6. New Business:  

 a. Applications -  no applications at this time. 
 b .Gertrude Hess trophy bequest – Sue Bullitt will investigate where to roll this 

CD over. 
 c. Purchase of new White Boards – Sue Bullitt will purchase new white boards for 
the obedience/agility rings. 

d. CGC Awards – Ann Byrne reported that the CGC awards are retroactive to 
2001. 

 
7. Adjournment: at 8:02 PM. Motion by Rainbear Mahoney, second by Deb Eckert. 

 
Submitted by: Deborah L. Bush, Secretary 

    
*************************** 

LANCASTER KENNEL CLUB INC. 
April 10, 2013 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
PARK CITY MALL COMMUNITY ROOM 

LANCASTER, PA 
 

Call to Order: 7:05 PM 
1 .Welcome- given by Barry Brunner, President Introduction of guests followed. There 
were 23 members and 2 guests present. Barry announced that we would be voting on the 
bylaws for the duration of the meeting by secret ballot. Results will be announced at the 
end of the meeting. 
 
2. Secretary’s report – Debby Bush – The secretary’s report from December 12, 2012 and 
from February 13, 2013 were read. A motion was made by Tammy Selka, seconded by Deb 
Eckert, to approve as published. Motion carried.  Three  items of correspondence was 
passed for members to review, including thank you notes regarding the Celtic Classic. 
 
3. Treasurer’s report - Sue Bullitt – Financial statements and balance sheets distributed. 
The treasurer’s report was accepted as presented. A motion was made by Tammy Selka, 
seconded by Rainbear Mahoney. Motion carried. 
 
4. AKC Delegate report – Carolyn Vack – gave report and will submit a written copy to 
be placed in the next newsletter.  



 
5. Committee Reports – as follows: 
 a. Celtic Classic – Tammy Selka –Thanked everyone for volunteering. The event 
was very successful. Entries were up this year. She announced that she expected the LKC 
profit to be approximately $13, 000.00 this year.  

b. Red Rose – CathyAnn Litwin – absent – Barry reported for Cat. Thank you to 
new chairs. 
 c. Volunteer – Cindy Erb-Starkey – Cindy advised that she would begin asking for 
volunteers next week for the Red Rose. She advised that she was in need of 6 volunteers 
for the “Gate” and volunteers for “clean- up”. 
 d. Nominating committee – Appointed to the nominating committee – Pete Byrne, 
Judy Kramerich and Dale Kramerich. 
 e. Scholarship committee – Joy Ellwanger – The deadline for requests is April 
20th. Joy has received information from 4 applicants - 1 veterinary and 3 vet techs. York 
Technical has been added. The committee will meet and advise the Board of their choices. 
Scholarships are in the amounts of: 2- $1000.00 to vet techs and 1- $3500.00 to 
veterinarian. 
 f. Shop for a Cause – Deb Eckert – April 27, 2013 from 10:00 to 9:30. 
 g. Agility – Mary Lou announced that she has been approached by another club to 
hold a joint agility trial sometime next year. This would be a 3rd trial in addition to the two 
that we already have. 
 
6. Unfinished Business - none 
 
7. New Business –  

a. Per Tammy Selka- An inventory was done in the storage unit. Buckets and mops 
were found. Not much in that storage unit. 
b. The Match show was discussed. 
c. Tammy Selka made a motion that we order updated Rally signs for the Match 
show. The motion was seconded by Cindy Erb- Starkey. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

 
8. New By-Laws – A motion was made by Sue Bullitt, seconded by Gail Weber that the 
LKC Constitution and By-Laws be amended. A secret ballot was taken and the motion 
passed by a vote of 23-yea/0-nay. 
 
9. Tom Mahoney reported on a project by the National Animal Interest Alliance. A book 
has been introduced to nurture interest in young children called:” If I Ran The Dog Show.” 
The book can be made available for $6.00 a copy. 
 
10. Barry reminded everyone that we will continue to be under our old by-laws for the 
upcoming election. Three Board members will cycle off as of 7/31/13 and three new 
members will be coming on.  
 
11. Adjournment – at 8:30 pm. Motion by Tammy Selka – second by Jim Bush. 
 
Submitted by: Deborah L. Bush - Secretary 

  
 

• Treasurer's  Report:   - The Treasurer reports will continue to be in the Members Only area.  
 



 
AKC Delegate's Report:     Carolyn Vack  
 
There were two recent announcements from AKC.  Rally events are now considered 
separate events and are no longer tied to obedience.  Also the 100 mile agility trial 
regulation was lifted.  Clubs may have agility trials on the same day within a 100 mile 
distance as long as they get the approval of the club who held the date first.  
 
I don't think I have anything else to add.  See you at the show! 
Carolyn 
 

 
 
Of Interest: 

  
Some Thoughts on Glucosamine and Chondroitin and Pet Food 
 
   As of late, many pet food manufacturers have chosen to include glucosamine and 
chondroitin in their commercial food preparations. While many may think this an altruistic 
move on the part of these manufacturers, the decision to include these ingredients has much 
more to do with increasing product sales and product/brand differentiation than most 
companies would care to admit. Focus groups, following trends in the human food and 
nutraceutical category, and the difficulty of marketing parity products have all played a 
much more significant role than the desire to save the world from canine arthritis. Make no 
mistake, the pet food industry is big business and, as such, is motivated by the bottom line, 
profit margins, and just plain making a buck - something clearly demonstrated last year by 
the Pet Food Recall and the use of inferior foreign ingredients in attempt to keep costs as 
low as possible to increase their ROI (return on investment). 
     Contrary to what many believe, there have been several studies completed on the 
efficacy of Glucosamine and Chondroitin given various types of administration - orally as a 
supplement, as a treat standardized as to dosage, and as additive to pet food. The best over-
all methodology is seen in the study conducted by Tiffany Linn Bierer and Linh M.Nui 
which was published in The America Society for Nutritional Sciences in June 2002 and is 
entitled “Improvement of Arthritic Signs in Dogs Fed Green-Lipped Mussel (Perna 
canaliculus).” 
     Now I know you are thinking “Green Lipped Mussels? What the heck do they have to 
do with glucosamine and chondroitin?” The answer is … everything! These very large (by 
mussel standards!) New Zealand bi-valve mollusks are one of the riches sources of 
naturally occurring Glycosaminoglycans (GAGS) which are, in turn, a major component of 
joint cartilage.. Glucosamine, an amino sugar, is a precursor for Glycosaminoglycans. 
Chondroitin is actually a variable chain of alternating sugars and a true GAG along with 
things like Dermatan and Heparin. Ok, so back to the study … 
Bierer and Nui used a total of 90 dogs divided as follows: 
Study 1 - Green Lipped Mussel used as a supplement and in addition to regular dog food as 
dosed by weight. For this portion of the Study, 15 dogs were in the Control Group and 17 
received Supplementation. 



Study 2 - Green Lipped Mussel incorporated in a semi-moist treat and given in addition to 
regular dog food again by weight. This portion of the Study consisted of 16 dogs in the 
Control Group and 17 the receiving the treat. 
Study 3 - This group was fed the regular dog food formulation used with the other two 
groups with the addition of Green Lipped Mussel added during the manufacturing process 
with a final inclusion level of .3%. The Control Group consisted of 17 dogs while 14 
received the Green Lipped Mussel as manufactured component of their main meal in 
accord with standard feeding practices in respect to maintenance of over-all condition. 
(Actually, WALTHAM® Veterinary Diet Canine Joint Support - a prescriptive - was used.) 
All dogs in the study were followed for 6 weeks. The results were as follows: 
Study 1 - 83% (14 of the 17 dogs) receiving Green Lipped Mussel as a supplement dosed 
by weight and in addition to regular dog food saw a 30% or better reduction in total 
arthritic scores. Three dogs actually saw a 70% improvement. 
Study 2 - 53% (9 of 17 dogs) receiving the semi-most treat saw a 30% or better reduction 
in total arthritic scores. 
Study 3 - 50% (7 of 14 dogs) receiving Green Lipped Mussel as part of their daily 
processed diet saw a 30% or better reduction in total arthritic scores. 
NOTE: The full study can be seen at http://jn.nutrition.org/cgi/content/full/132/6/1634S. 
     The Bierer and Nui Study clearly indicates that the most efficient and effective means of 
dosing is by weight and in supplement form. But it also raises a not so obvious 
consideration. As a standardized prescriptive diet was used to judge efficacy of Green 
Lipped Muscle inclusion in the main meal, can we conclude that commercially available 
diets containing GAGS, though less effective than supplementation, will be equally as 
effective as the prescriptive? The answer, of course, is no - and this due to the fact that 
there is no overseeing authority to hold the commercial pet food companies to a 
standardized inclusion level of novel pet food ingredients. With the prescriptives there is 
oversight - albeit mostly provider driven. 
     While not mentioned in this Study, but also of concern, are the potential side effects of 
using Glucosamine and Chondroitin as a pet food additive. Derived from shell fish, it can 
exacerbate allergic reactions in those dogs that have sensitivities. Further, because 
Glucosamine is an amino sugar, it can cause fluctuations in insulin levels and thus become 
create problems in dogs with diabetes. A real possibility when used as a main food additive 
is over-dosing as in the case where, due to activity level, an individual animal requires 
much more in food to maintain condition than is stated in the “Feeding Guidelines” which 
are typically broken down into weight, rather than activity, levels. The symptoms of over 
dosage are soft stool, diarrhea, and vomiting. Further, as there have been no studies in 
either man or beast, Glucosamine and Chondroitin should not be given to the in-whelp or 
lactating bitch. 
     The conclusion?  Supplement with Glucosamine and Chondroitin if you like but, given 
the possible side effects, do it with your veterinarian’s knowledge. Don’t waste your money 
on pet foods that use it as an additive - even the prescriptives are only effective half of the 
time! Above all else, use your common sense when purchasing pet food! 

 

 
 
 



 
 
Brags and Wags 
 
 Barcole Standard Poodles is proud to announce, that Parker, GRCh. Ch. 
Magic Castle's Gamekeeper at Saphire went BOV at Bucks Co KC on May 4, 2013 with an 
entry of 42 
 
 

 
 
 
 



Eileen Bair and Paris went Best of Breed at their Regional Specialty in Wilmington.  She 
beat the #1 Tibetan Terrier in the country to do it. She is now BISS GCH Teasia's Paris at 
Midnight.  

 

"Thor"  Barry Brunner's Siberian ( MACH Barynuk's God Of Lightening ) earned his 
Master Agility Title. 
 

 
 



 
"Marco Polo"  Barry Brunner's Siberian ( MACH CH. Barynuk's God Of Thunder ) earned 
his Master Agility Title. 
 

 
 
 
 
Whelping Box 

Epic Tibetan Spaniels, a premier breeder of quality Tibetan Spaniels.  Puppies available 
occasionally.  Contact us at 717;805-3868 
 

Barcole Standard Poodles  Jateko Appolonia Moon at Barcole, Dazzle our platinum girl 
is expecting. They are sired by,, GRCh. Ch. Magic Castle's Gamekeeper at Saphire,  our 
corded boy.  Puppies are due May 20, 2013  More information, pictures and Puppy 
application is at http://www.barcolestandardpoodles.com/litters.html 

 
Swap Shop Starting in the next issue we hope to have a Swap Shop.  If you are doing 
Spring Cleaning and find good used dog related equipment  that you want to trade, swap or 
sell send me the info in an email.   info@barcolestandardpoodles.com  You will be 
responsible for your own pick up and deliveries and any money changing hands. 
 
 

 
 



LANCASTER KENNEL CLUB 
AWARDS BANQUET & ELECTION 

 

Wednesday, June 12, 2013 
6:00 P.M. COCKTAILS 

7:00 P.M. DINNER 
$20.00 per person 

Reservations by June 5, 2012 
 

At 
 

CONESTOGA COUNTRY CLUB 
1950 STONE MILL ROAD 
LANCASTER,. PA 17603 

Buffet Menu  Antipasti 
Garden Salad 
Entrees:  Prime Rib of Beef au jus  

Chicken Chesapeake 
Roasted Red Potatoes 
Asparagus 
Rolls and Butter 
Dessert 
Coffee/Tea 
Cash Bar  

Directions:  From PA Route 283 East or West – Take PA Route 741 Exit. 
Turn South on McGovernville Road.   Proceed approx.  2 miles to 
Columbia Avenue (PA Route 462) 
Continue south on PA Route 741 approx. ½-mile to Stone Mill Road and 
Turn Left (east) .   
The Conestoga Country Club is approximately  ¾-mile on the right.   

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

----------------- 
You may call or email  your reservation and pay at the 
door but please make your reservation by June 5. 
 
Name(s):   
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Enclosed is:  ________________________ for ________________ (no.) of dinners 
(Payable to LKC) 
 
Please return reservation form by June 5, 2012 to:  Ann Byrne 

1625 Ridgeview Avenue 
Lancaster, PA 17603-4511 
717.393.6700 or 

plhbyrne@verizon.net 



 
 

A man wrote a letter to a small hotel in a Midwest town he planned to 
visit on his vacation. 

He wrote: I would very much like to bring my dog with me. 
He is well-groomed 

And very well behaved. 
Would you be willing to permit me to keep him in my room with me at 

night?" 
 

An immediate reply came from the hotel owner, who wrote: 
SIR: "I've been operating this hotel for many years. In all that time, 
I've never had a dog steal towels, bedclothes, silverware or pictures 

off the walls. 
I've never had to evict a dog in the middle of the night for being 

drunk and disorderly. 
And I've never had a dog run out on a hotel bill. 
Yes, indeed, your dog is welcome at my hotel. 

And, if your dog will vouch for you, you're welcome to stay here, too." 
 

 
 
 


